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IMPORTANT MESSAGE SENT ON BEHALF OF FCC 
 
SENT ON BEHALF OF CERI HANSOM – ITU MANAGER 
  
Annwyl Cydweithwyr/Dear Colleagues 
  
School Transport September 2020 

  
Usually by the end of summer term, parents have been notified about school 
transport for the following academic year and those arrangements are all in 
place.  However, this year we have received significantly lower applications than we 
would normally expect and no communications to parents have been sent about 
transport, due to the Covid-19 situation and the uncertainty of what will be happening 
as of September. 
  
Government advice is that where possible, parents and carers are encouraged to 
take children to school by walking or cycling, or alternatively by private car, rather 
than using public transport.  We understand that this won't be possible for some 
families. If a child is eligible to receive free school transport from the Council then we 
will make the necessary travel arrangements. 
  
I would be grateful if you could please encourage parents to apply for school 
transport as soon as possible.  I was hoping as a school you could include the 
application information on your school website, weekly newsletter or any other 
communication with parents you may see fit. 
  
Parents need to apply online on the Flintshire website linked below; 
  
https://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Schools/School-Transport-Application.aspx 
  
  
Cofion cynnes / kind regards 
  
Vicky 
  

 
Vicky Barlow 
Senior Manager| Uwch Reolwr 
School Improvement | Gwella Ysgolion 
Education and Youth | Addysg ac leuenctid 
Flintshire County Council | Cyngor Sir y Fflint 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.flintshire.gov.uk%2Fen%2FResident%2FSchools%2FSchool-Transport-Application.aspx&data=02%7C01%7Cgwenffrwd%40hwbmail.net%7C74231073639843d95a4408d8271ba141%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C637302346921570772&sdata=EmXkaGO6ZOQe7xK6B%2FTWLHrlMNJMxvrrzg5enLyIC4Y%3D&reserved=0

